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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 
With winter well and truly upon us it seems like a long time 
since we celebrated ANZAC Day and caught up with 
friends and old mates at the march. The annual ANZAC 
Reunion was held at Warradale and was once again a 
successful night. Nearly 60 guests attended and made for a 
good time with a great feed prepared by the usual helpers. 
Thanks to John and Brian on the barby, Marg and Mike 
Culley, Grant and Christine, and Don, Juris and Troy for the 
usual hard work that makes our activities successful 
As we all know ANZAC Day coincided with Easter so we 
had an extra long weekend and a good break leading up to 
the March. Thanks to Mike and John in putting together a 
few words on the Association contingent. 
In other areas it is pretty much business as usual. Our 
calendar has a few activities on the horizon with the 
Officers, SNCOs and WOs dinner planned for August 19th 
in the Officers Mess at Woodside. See notice in the 
Newsletter. 
We are also in the initial planning stages for the All Ranks 
Dinner which we plan to hold in October. Last year we were 
very pleased with the dinner being held at Brighton RSL so 
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we are considering this plus a few other venues. We will 
finalise the details shortly and advise all members in the 
next newsletter. 
On the national front there has been progress in regard 
to the formation of the National RAEME Association. It 
has now been decreed that the association will be 
known as the RAEME Association. Our Head of Corps 
Brigadier D. Creagh AM, announced that QLD RAEME 
Association President, Mr Ray Norman, OAM be 
appointed the inaugural RAEME Association National 
Representative. This appointment was followed by a 
detailed outline of what is proposed and expected of not 
only the RAEME Association but of the elected 
representatives. The next step is the development of a 
Charter that will provide details to all State associations. 
I have responded to the initial information on behalf of 
our Association and look forward to receiving the 
Charter. 
We have also maintained our contribution to the 
Spanner Pack Fund and recently received photos of 
deployed RAEME brethren opening the packs. These 
always provide a bit of excitement and naturally give our 
soldiers the opportunity to rub it in a bit to the other 
Corps. 
Last year the committee executive agreed to sponsor 
the local Warradale barracks Cadet unit, 43 RCU. This 
sponsorship is an annual contribution of $200 that is 
used to support an individual or group of Cadets 
throughout the year. A trophy is also provided and 
presented to the cadet that is deemed to have shown 
the “Best Overall Performance” for the year. In 
acknowledgement of recognition of our sponsorship, a 
sign has been placed at the entrance to 43 RCU. I 
recently met with OC 43 RCU Captain (AAC) Harvy 
(also our Association Secretary) as he proudly displayed 
the new signage.  

 
I am fully supportive of our assistance and interest in the 
cadets and will encourage our sponsorship to continue. 
I hope that all members are well and look forward to 
catching up over the next few months. 
Arte-et-Marte 
 
Dick Moyses - President 
 
 

COLONEL COMMANDANT’S UPDATE 
 
Hello Everyone 
My wife and I have recently returned from a 3 week visit 
to Vietnam and Cambodia and we found it very 
interesting. During my period of full time duty I was 
unlucky (or lucky?) not to be posted to Vietnam and 
have always wanted to go and see what it was like, 
particularly before it fully became a giant tourist resort. 
From my observations, the North has lots of picturesque 
areas, but Hanoi has not advanced as much as the 
major cities in the South. Da Nang (central Vietnam) 
was a really interesting with the beach area being set up 
as the Gold Coast of Vietnam, lots of beach front 
apartments, golf courses, new town layout, wide streets 
with easy access to airport and other tourist areas  
Ho Chi Min City is also spreading both side of the 
Mekong River with new expressways and road works a 
common occurrence. Like most of Asia, totally motor 
bike /scooter crazy. While we were there we took the 
opportunity to visit the “Long Tan” memorial and we 
were fortunate to have a local guide who had a good 
knowledge of the battle (from both points of view) and 
he organised long stem roses to place on the memorial 
and a service to pay respect to those Australians who 
died in the battle. A very moving experience.  
We then went to Nui Dat, the site of the main Australian 
Fire Base, which is now a small town which uses the 
base runway as its main street. He also showed us 
tunnels which were dug to within 1 km of the base 
perimeter. 
For those of you who haven’t been to Vietnam,it is a 
very interesting place to visit and we recommend 
coupling it with a trip to Seam Reap (Cambodia) to see 
the Temple Ruins at Angkor Wat and Angkor Tom. 
The “President’s Report” provides a rundown on 
progress with the new National Association so I will not 
discuss it further. 

RAEME Offrs, WOs & SNCOs Dining-in Night 

The dinner will be held on Friday 19th August at 
Woodside Barracks. I am please to advise that our Head 
of Corps, Brig David Creagh, is planning to attend along 
with other members of the Head of Corps cell.  It will be 
a great opportunity to welcome them to South Australia. 
For a rundown on all details please see page 5 and the 
attached flyer.  

Footnote:  BRIG Creagh was awarded the Australia 
Medal (AM) earlier this year for exceptional service 
as Commander 17th Combat Service Support 
Brigade, Chief of Staff Headquarters Training 
Command and Director Logistics. On your behalf, I 
would also like to applaude his efforts as Head of 
Corps – RAEME. 
Congratulations are in order if you meet him. 
 
Arte-et-Marte 

COL Greg Rosser 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2011 

 
 Activity/Function Date 
 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th August 
 - 2011 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner Friday 19th August  
 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 6th September 
 - RAEME Corps Seminar 20-21 October 
 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) Saturday 8th or 15th October   
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 27th October 
 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 4th December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 4th December 

 
MAJ Stewart MEIKLEJOHN  
Passed away 28 March 2011  
11th Intake Army Apprentice  
ex-OC Adelaide Workshop Company  
 

D.F.(Don) Frazer  
Passed away April 2011  
1st Intake Army Apprentice  
Served in Central Command Workshop and other SA 
RAEME units at various ranks and times. 
 

Dave Lambert  
Passed away 15 April 2011 
Served in Vietnam A Squadron 3 Cav LAD as a VM 
(with Doug Borlace) and at Central Comd Workshops 

 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

DON’T FORGET  
If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 
ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 

 

Membership Renewals Due Now 
 

Has your membership expired or is it about to expire ??????? 
Check the last page of this Newsletter and if the date shown is 2011 or earlier contact 

our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
 

  

Also Reported by Qld Branch  
Geoff Doak 
 28 January 2011 
WO1 Anthony Kendrick 
 11th May aged 84 
Malcolm (Mal) Bugg 
 April 2011 
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2011  
ANNUAL CENTRAL REGION  

RAEME OFFICERS, WOs & SNCOs  
FORMAL DINING-IN NIGHT 

 
Support Battery  (the Workshop) at 16th Air Defence Regiment  (16AD) Woodside 
Barracks, is organising the annual RAEME Formal Dining‐in Night for all serving and 
ex‐serving RAEME ARA and GRes Officers, WOs and SNCOs. 

The Dinner will be held on  Friday 19th August  in  the 16 AD Regiment Officer’s 
Mess at Woodside Barracks. Bus transport will be provided from Keswick Barracks 
Sergeants’ Mess for association members living in Adelaide. 

A copy of the Invitation is attached to this newsletter, and 
all those eligible to attend are encouraged to participate.  
RSVP  is  required  by  29th  July  so  don’t  miss  out.  The 
invitation  is  open  to  all  serving  and  ex‐serving  RAEME 
Officers, WOs  and  SNCOs. While  the  invitation  is  being 
widely  circulated,  if  you  know  of  anyone  who  has  not 
received  an  invitation  please  let  them  know  about  the 
dining‐in night as it promises to be a great evening.  

 
 

 
RAEME IN THE FIELD  
 
(OR STATE OF VICTORIAN ROADS!!) 
 

Bob Killoran one of our committee members 
(and an ex RAA serviceman) reports that at 
10am on Sunday 15th May 2011 he was 
1km out of St Arnaud when he experienced 
the horror of horrors, a flat tyre.  

He changed the tyre and drove into St 
Arnaud Tyre Service where the owner was 
doing a job for friend and he immediately 
stopped that job, pulled Bob’s tyre off rim, 
patched the inside of the tyre, refitted it to 
front of car and then put the spare back 
underneath Bob’s vehicle. All for $30.  

WHAT GREAT BLOKE.  
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THE PERFECT 
CUPPA 

  
Experts tell me that the best way to 

make a perfect cup of tea...  
Is to agitate the bag. 

So every morning I shout out..... 
 'Two sugars, fat arse!' 
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ANZAC DAY 2011 
MARCH REPORT 

 
Information provided by John Howard and Mike Culley 

 
This year saw a continuation of the big reorganisation 
of the Anzac Day Parade with major changes to the 
arrangements for all World War 2 units and subsequent 
changes to the remainder of the marchers. The aim 
was to focus the attention of the march on to those 
remaining WW 2 veterans who were able to participate 
and to shorten the distance they had to march. 
 
For the RAEME group(s) there was an additional 
variation this year with Frank Owen (with agreement 
from the AEME/ RAEME Association of SA) organising 
a separate Vietnam RAEME Group. This had the 
advantage of allowing RAEME veterans who, in the 
past, had been marching with the unit in which they 
served to march under the RAEME banner.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Vietnam RAEME Group was lead by MAJ (Adj) Lee 
with approximately 30 in the ranks. A great effort Frank 
and hopefully it will be a bigger group next year once 
more of our RAEME brethren get to know about the 
new group. 
 
The RAEME WW 2 veterans group continues to get 
smaller each year with most attending being confined to 
travelling in Land Rovers or buses. It is believed only 
two WW 2 RAEME veterans participated and they were 
included with the WW 2 Logistic Group and our RAEME 
roundel was paraded at the front of the group. 
 
The AEME/RAEME members were again included as 
part of Group 12A with other post WW 2 Associations 
(in front of the Next-of-Kin Group)  Group 12A formed 
up in Grenfell Street near the corner of Pulteney Street 
and this is likely to be our location for future marches.  
There were a few teething problems to be sorted out 
before the AEME/RAEME group formed up in the right 
location. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Association Banner “On Parade” 
 
This year AEME/RAEME was led by one of our ex- 
Presidents, Mike Culley and all attending enjoyed the 
march. 
 
The association committee would like to thank everyone 
who attended and represented RAEME during the march 
as it is important that the Corps is seen to be alive and 
well during this type of activity. 

 

 

RAEME LUNCHEON 
 

The next Luncheon 
get-together for all 
ex-serving AEME or 
RAEME personnel will 

be held on Tuesday 
6th September at the 

Cremorne Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 
12:00pm. This Luncheon is being organised by 
Bob Killoran.  

If anyone would like to attend, please 
contact Bob Killoran on (08) 8382 4275 
before Friday 2nd Sep so they can let the 
hotel know how many to cater for.  

If you know of others who spent time with 
AEME or RAEME, please let them know or 
bring them along. 
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AEME/RAEME Association  
MIXED ALL RANKS DINNER  

2011 
 

Following on from the success of recent Mixed All Ranks Dinners, the AEME/RAEME 
Association will be holding their Mixed All Ranks Dinner again this year.  It will be a 
great opportunity to mix with current and past RAEME members. 

 

Details are still being finalised but the date will be: 

  15th OCTOBER  
  PUT IT IN YOUR DIARY NOW 
Full details will be included in the next Newsletter 
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Operation Spanner Pack 
The aim of the operation is to provide RAEME 
soldiers serving overseas with a pack(s) of 
goodies which makes their time overseas a little 
more comfortable. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
This crucial project continues to contribute to the moral 
of our deployed soldiers. It is clear from their many 
thank you notes, that they appreciate the efforts of the 
various RAEME Associations nationally, who pull 
together to get the Spanner Packs to them.  
Chief of Army, LTGEN Ken Gillespie AC, DSC, CSM, 
is also grateful and recently rang me to personally 
express his appreciation for the members of the various 
associations and their mighty work. To date some two 
thousand packs have been sent – a wonderful result. 
However, we still need your support. In particular we 
need the following items to be placed in the packs: 
small grocery and confectionary goods, men’s’ and 
women’s’ magazines, books, small personal hygiene 
products and anything which can make their off-duty 
moments interesting and enjoyable. Remember these are 
young soldiers and have different needs to some of us 
“Olds and Bolds”, but they commonly need some 
creature comforts to assist them ease their difficult 
circumstances on operations and remind them of home.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The latest team effort – From left to right – Ray 
Norman, Pam and Ron McElwaine, Kath Hermann, 
Karen Stafford, Jeff, Sue and Sandra Maurice, Brian 
Daley, Bruce Hermann, Marg and Ewan McLeod, Barb 
Daley, Phil and Kathy Gee and Stewart Bowles taking 
the photo  

We have also surveyed many of our recent returned 
soldiers, and some of those about to leave for operations. 
As a result, we are in the process of putting together lists 
of items most preferred by the soldiers. Some of the 
favoured items include food items – vegemite, biscuits, 
lollies, magazines, packs of cards, hygiene items, games 
and books.  
The Association’s aim is to ensure that every RAEME 
soldier receives at least one “Spanner Pack” on each 
deployment/posting overseas. You can assist by 
providing financial donations; becoming a commercial 
sponsor with appropriate products, and /or putting us in 
touch with other possible sponsorsplus packing items for 
dispatch. We are very open to suggestions and other 
forms of assistance.  
Article from Ray Norman (from QLD Spanner News) 
 
The SA Association committee plans to 
make another donation to the Spanner 
Pack Fund this year. 
 
Personal Donations 

Cheque/Money order to The Treasurer, RAEME Assoc. 
QLD, PO Box 11 CANNON HILL, QLD, 4170  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Soldiers receiving their Spanner Packs 
Photos courtesy ‐ CAPT Trent Groves 
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2011 RAEME MIXED  
ANZAC FUNCTION 

The 2011 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Function was held in the 
Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen on Saturday 9th 
April. We had a good attendance again this year, but we 
can always do with more members, family and friends, so 
please consider attending next year and invite any other 
RAEME members you meet.  

Grant Kuchel provided a great slideshow presentation to 
precede the “Remembrance Ceremony” which was held 
at the traditional 9:00pm. Warrant Officer Al Kidney from 
Australian Army Band - Adelaide played the "Rouse" and 
“Last Post”. The function concluded at approx 11:30pm. 

Everyone enjoyed the usual excellent barbeque meal 
including the range of delicious salads.  There were also, 
lots of raffle prizes and music. Congratulations to the 
cooks who always make the evening such a success: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our “Raffle Master” Juris in action  
(Unfortunately no pictures were taken- picture from a previous year) 

 

Our Treasurer, Ron Moran reports that the association 
made about $180 profit from the evening. This was made 
up of door takings, raffles.  There were a number of 
RAEME merchandise sales and money was also collected 
to assist the “Spanner Pack” appeal. 

Thanks go to all those who assisted in any way during the 
evening and with refurbishing the Other Ranks Canteen 
after the function. 

 

Who is WORKING 
 
The population of this country is 20 million. 
 11 million are retired. 
 That leaves 9 million to do the work. 
 There are 5 million in school 
 Which leaves 4 million to do the work. 
 

 
 
 Of this there are 2 million employed by the federal 
government. 
 Leaving 2 million to do the work. 
 0.1 million are in the armed forces preoccupied with 
killing Osama  Bin-Laden. 
 Which leaves 1.9 million to do the work. 
 Take from that total the 1.5 million people who work 
for state and  city Governments. And that leaves 0.4 
million to do the work. 
 At any given time there are 18,800 people in 
hospitals. 
 Leaving 381,200 to do the work. 
 Now, there are 380,998 people in prisons. 
 That leaves just two people to do the work. 
 You and me. 
 And there you are, 
 Sitting on your ass, 
And READING jokes. 
 
 Nice. Real nice.  
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RAEME Craftsman Port 
2011 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commemorating the 25th ANNIVERSARY 
(1986 – 2011) 

of the presentation of the RAEME 
PRICE PHILIPBANNER 

 
This year’s RAEME Craftsman Port is a delicious 
White Port from the well renowned Stanton and 
Killeen winery, found in the highly respected 
Rutherglen wine region of Victoria. 
This Port is ideal for collectors and the delicious 
white port is ready to drink. 
 
A quantity of the 2011 RAEME Craftsman Port has 
been ordered by Bob killoran so contact him if you 
are interested in purchasing a bottle (or 2). Great 
value at $20 per bottle  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Generation Y 
 

 - People born before 1945 were called The Silent 
Generation.  
 

- People born between 1945 and 1964 are called 
The Baby Boomers. 
 

- People born between 1965 and 1979 are called 
Generation X, 
 

- And people born between 1980 and 2010 are 
called  GenerationY   
 

Why do we call the last group Generation Y?  
Y should I get a job?  
Y should I leave home and find my own place?  
Y should I get a car when I can borrow yours?  
Y should I clean my room?  
Y should I wash and iron my own clothes?  
Y should I buy any food? 
  
But a cartoonist explained it very eloquently below... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Membership Renewals 
 
Has your membership expired or is it about to expire ???????  Check the last page of this 
Newsletter and if the date shown is 2011 or earlier contact Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
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School Outing 
 
A group of primary school infants, accompanied 
by two female teachers, went on a field trip to 
Cheltenham races to see and learn about 
thoroughbred horses.  
  
When it was time to take the children to the 
toilet, it was decided that the girls would go with 
one teacher and the boys would go with the 
other.  
  
The teacher assigned to the boys was waiting 
outside the men's toilet when one of the boys 
came out and told her that none of them could 
reach the urinal.  
  
Having no choice, she went inside, helped the boys 
with their underpants, and began hoisting the 
boys up, one by one, holding their willies to direct 
the flow away from their clothes.  
  
As she lifted one, she couldn't help but notice 
that he was unusually well endowed. Trying not to 
show that she was staring, the teacher said, 'You 
must be in year four.'  
  
'No, love,' he replied.  
  
"I'm riding Silver Arrow in the 2.15" 
 
 
DO NOT TALK TO MY PARROT  
 
Wanda's dishwasher quit working so she called 
a repairman.  
Since she had to go to work the next day, she 
told the repairman, "I'll leave the key under the 
mat.  
Fix the dishwasher, leave the bill on the counter, 
and I'll mail you a cheque ."  
"Oh, by the way don't worry about my dog 
Spike. He won't bother you.  
But, whatever you do, do NOT, under ANY 
circumstances, talk to my parrot!"  
"I REPEAT; DO NOT TALK TO MY PARROT!!!"  
When the repairman arrived at Wanda's 
apartment the following day, 
he discovered the biggest, meanest looking dog 

he has ever seen.  
But, just as she had said, the dog just lay there 
on the carpet watching the repairman go about 
his work. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The parrot, however, drove him nuts the whole 
time with his incessant yelling, cursing and 
name calling.  
Finally the repairman couldn't contain himself 
any longer and yelled, "Shut up, you stupid, 
ugly bird!" 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To which the parrot replied, "Get him, 
Spike!"  
   
Some Men just don't listen!  
 
 

REMINDER 
If you have a computer and are connected to the 
internet you can receive your newsletter by 
email.   
If you would like to receive your newsletter by email 
or try it and see how it works send an email to 
gregrosser@adam.com.au and say if it is a trial or 
you would like to receive it by email permanently.  
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MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2011, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 
Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 
All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth as we need it to apply the “over 
75 year rule”.  
Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 
According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 
Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
Current Members 
Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster 
(2013),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter Badcock (2010), 
Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (Over 75), 
Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk 
(2012), Wayne Birch (2009), Philip Birkett (2012), John 
Black (2014), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton 
(2009), David Brand (2015), Shane Buckley (2012), 
Roger Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2012), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2014), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2016),Phillip Coppin (2011), John Corkran (2013), Ian 
Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2015), Ron Coxon OAM 
(2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), Gavin 
D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky 
(2012), Chris Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len 
Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey Etheridge 
(2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), 
Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel 
(2014), Jan Gancarz (2013), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob 
Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis (2013), Steve Gough (2010), 
Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley (2008), Tony Gow 
(2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2012), 
Jock Hart (2012), Don Harvy (2015),Anthony Harriden 
(2012), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (2012), Greg 
Hay (2015), Colin Haynes (2014), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2015), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary 
Howell (2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2011), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2014),Ian Jeisan (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay 
Johnson (2013), Ben Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), 
Bob King (Over 75), Geoff Kohler (2015), Hans Larsen 
(2008), Alf Lee (2014), Lou Leeuwrik (2011), Greg 
Lowe (2013), Chris Macintosh (2036), Steve Maher 
(2008), Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob 

Matthew (2011), Bob Mathews (2011), Reg Mc Coll 
(2010), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2015), 
Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz 
Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney (2011),Gary Meinhardt 
(2011), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody (2014), Ron 
Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM (2014), Richard Moyses 
(2014), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls (2017), Gary 
Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim Nurse (2010), 
Troy Oakes (2013), Dave O’Brien (2013),Peter Oliver 
(2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen (2014), 
Frank Owen OAM (2013), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug 
Pammenter (2012), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff 
Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger Parsons 
(2014) David Pearce (2011), Lionel Penley (2015), Rex 
Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis (2010), John Raftery (2014), 
Chris Rajasingham (2013), Hank Ramm (2016), Mick 
Reeve (2013), Pete Reynolds (2015), Greg Robinson 
(2014), Bill Roch (2011), Greg Rosser (2011), Dennis 
Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster 
(2014), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), 
Jack Separovic (2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave 
Shelly (2009), Harold Shipp (Over 75), Bob Silcock 
(2011), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor 
Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2014), Max Sparrow 
(2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2014), Murray 
Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland 
(2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul 
Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas 
(2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson (2012) , 
Dick Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Donald 
Tremethick (2013), Graham Tweeddale (2013), Keith 
Tyler (2012), Damien Van De Velde (2016), Mark Van 
Oostveen (2011),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), 
Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2015),   
Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan 
Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2011), Graham West OAM 
(2010),Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), 
Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan 
Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2015), Betty Winstanley 
(2012), Pat Wright (2012), Brian Yelds (2017), John 
Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2012) 
 

Associate Members 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2012), Pam Gaskin 
(2011), Anne-Michelle Howell (2015), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2012) 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 
 


